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ZAMBIA'S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF LESOTHO, 22ND JANUARY, 2020. 
MADAM PRESIDENT,
ZAMBIA WELCOMES THE DELEGATION OF THE GOVERNMENT OF THE KINGDOM OF LESOTHO TO THE THIRD CYCLE OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP AND THANK THEM FOR THE COMPREHENSIVE REPORT AND UPDATE PROVIDED.
WE COMMEND THE GOVERNMENT OF THE KINGDOM OF LESOTHO FOR HAVING ADOPTED MEASURES TO COMBAT HUMAN TRAFFICKING THROUGH THE ENACTMENT OF THE ANTI- TRAFFICKING IN PERSONS ACT OF 2011.  ALSO WORTH COMMENDING IS THE LAUNCHING IN 2017 OF A CAMPAIGN CALLING FOR AN END TO CHILD MARRIAGES.
IN THE SPIRIT OF A CONSTRUCTIVE DIALOGUE, ZAMBIA WOULD LIKE TO RECOMMEND TO THE GOVERNMENT OF THE KINGDOM OF LESOTHO THE FOLLOWING:
1. TO STRENGTHEN EFFORTS IN ADDRESSING DOMESTIC VIOLENCE AND ALL FORMS OF VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN AND ENSURE THAT PERPETRATORS ARE BROUGHT TO JUSTICE AND DULY PUNISHED;
2. TO IMPLEMENT POLICIES AIMED AT IMPROVING CHILD HEALTH AND STRENGTHENING MEASURES TO REDUCE CHILD MORTALITY, INCLUDING IN THE REMOTE REGIONS;
3. TO CONDUCT TRAININGS FOR POLICE OFFICERS ON HUMAN RIGHTS AND PREVENTION OF ARBITRARY ARRESTS AND TORTURE;
IN CONCLUSION, WE WISH THE DELEGATION OF THE KINGDOM OF LESOTHO  A SUCCESFUL REVIEW.

I THANK YOU.
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